
June

State Track 
Congratulations to the Girls 4x100 Relay 

Team that competed at the State Track 

and Field Championships on June 2. The 

team of Natalie Schommer, Maggie 

Wooten, Kendall Lillehaug, Kally 

Svoboda, Desi Hughes, and Amelia Kelch 

ran in the preliminary heats on Friday. 

The team finished in 14th out of 16 state 

qualifiers. 
 

Summer Projects 
A number of facility projects will be 

scattered throughout the summer. Carl is 

working closely with the contractors to 

schedule the following: 
• Elementary gymnasium and 

Performance Center painting, 

along with the elementary 

skylights 

• Sidewalk section replacement at 

both schools 

• IP Clock and Speaker Installation 

• Outdoor activity area at the 

middle school and Roots and 

Branches 

• Classroom door installation and 

vestibule safety window install 

• Parking lot sealing and lines 

• Window safety film 

 

Summer School 
Our June summer school programming is 

rolling with opportunities and 

participation. Our programming continues 

to be an attraction and we keep working 

hard to expand the offerings. We know 

there is always room to improve and 

capture the attention of our students.   
 

District Budget Planning 
Progress is happening with the 

biennial budget, with 

legislators engaged in 

discussions and proposals. 

This is a good sign and 

hopefully we will know more 

in the coming days, not weeks 

or months. In closing our 

2022-23 budget cycle, we are 

working to determine the 

amount necessary for our fund 

27, special education transfer, 

and an amount we can transfer 

to fund 46, our capital 

improvement fund. So as we 

wrap up the current year, we 

are already ordering materials 

for next year, primarily 

classroom and curricular 

supplies.  
 

 

Transitions 
As our staff transitions to new positions, 

Ms. Kline (6-12 Principal) has been 

working in the district a few days 

already. We worked with Unity to 

purchase eight days in June. Ms. 

Hansford is transitioning to her new role 

(Director of Instruction) and has been 

laying out a scope of work and doing 

research on instructional best practices 

with our instructional materials. Ms. 

Richter (Interventionist/Reading 

Specialist) will be familiarizing herself 

with the district’s reading, Title 1, and 

RtI plans. 
 
State Inspection 
The state inspector visited Roots and 

Branches last week and provided many 

compliments on how thorough our record 

keeping is, how clean the facility is, and 

how we are obviously set up with the 

children’s best interests in mind. The 

inspector acknowledged our staff 

incorporates a lot of developmentally 

appropriate learning activities for our 

children. 
 

District Audit 
Our district audit comes a little earlier 

this year. Two Rivers Accounting will be 

here the week of July 10 to review our 

financials and then we’ll continue to 

work with them through the summer and 

fall to complete the entire process.  


